MSPB finds flaws in National Reassessment Process
In four separate cases decided last week, the Merit Systems Protection Board (MSPB) ruled that the USPS has to look harder when it comes to finding work for injured employees who have partially recovered from their injuries.

Specifically, the Board ruled that under the Federal Employees’ Compensation Act, the USPS needs to search the entire “local commuting area”, regardless of internal USPS District boundaries. In each of the cases, the USPS had limited its search for suitable work to the District the employee was currently assigned to. Under FECA, “Agencies must make every effort to restore in the local commuting area, according to the circumstances in each case, an individual who has partially recovered from a compensable injury and who is able to return to limited duty. At a minimum, this would mean treating these employees substantially the same as other handicapped individuals under the Rehabilitation Act of 1973, as amended.”

“The Board has interpreted this regulation as requiring agencies to search within the local commuting area for vacant positions to which an agency can restore a partially recovered employee and to consider her for any such vacancies. ‘For restoration rights purposes, the local commuting area is the geographic area in which an individual lives and can reasonably be expected to travel back and forth daily to his usual duty station.’”
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